 Cadmore End News April 2020
Corona Virus

We seem to be well- covered within the Village for those who are not able to shop themselves ( too many of us ) thanks to the initiative set up by Brian Horsfield & Ben Smith on WhatsApp and for those not on it by email and phone ( see Brian’s email of 18th March). 
Thank you too to the Lane End Community Support Group (“ a group of local volunteers set up to support the community, prioritising the elderly” ) who reacted with astonishing speed to the Govt’s announcement earlier in the week about the isolating restrictions. Within hours it seemed they had distributed Flyers through letter boxes throughout Lane End, Bolter End, Wheeler End & Cadmore End . Primary contact is Emily on 07828 654223. She says;
 “If you are, or know of someone who is self-isolating, elderly and potentially vulnerable to CO-VID19, according to govt guidelines, with no local family/support network they can help with some essential day-to-day requirement ”
For those who might be feeling discouraged by the lockin or feel unable to face up to, or persist with, their indoor exercising (!) it might cheer them up to see how challenging Victoria Wood found attempting indoor exercises. It’s well worth a look even if you are not exercising. See Link. on YouTube; https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ObOkhXGu7oY 
Nationwide appreciation of the NHS.

Many of us in the Village turned out to show our appreciation and well-deserved support of the NHS at 8.00pm on 26th March. The commencement was announced by the starting gun sounded from Lace Cottage. Being as spread out as we are in The Village it was not possible for we 
WestEnders to really hear you EastEnders…besides which we were ourselves engrossed in trying to make as much noise as possible. However we did receive visual evidence on WhatsApp and were suitably impressed. If you haven’t already seen this moving video of an area of London showing their appreciation it is well worth a look. https://twitter.com/i/status/1243273194213122048.
Sadly Cadmore End didn’t make the Final Cut…..

Cricket Field Hedge, churchyard & Litter.

As we received no acknowledgment or response to our request for the Cricket Club to cut the hedges it was kindly undertaken by David Hewitt and Clifford…thank you to them.

Also appreciation to Gerald & Janet Sharpe for their continued work on churchyard maintenance and the recent planting of snowdrops on the grass verge adjoining.

Clifford has already been seen out mowing the church grass. A roster will appear shortly for cutting the grass in the church yard this year. I will have to assume that all last year’s mowers are still fit, willing and able….?

It is also worth acknowledging that David Simpson on one recent morning picked up nearly 2 very large bags of litter on the verges of the B482 just from the end of his garden/cricket field up to the end of the little Common opposite the School ( 200 yds max ? ). It makes one wonder……… maybe in the enforced downtime others of us should follow his example…..?
St Mary Le Moor Church.

On the advice on the Diocese the church will be closed until further notice. Same of course applies to monthly Coffee mornings.

Keep safe and….Keep washing your hands……!
